
   

 

Page 1 of 2 15 September 2017 

DCUSA Issues Form (DIF) 
 
This form should be used by parties to submit matters for consideration to DCUSA Standing Issues Group 
(SIG). The completed form should be issued to DCUSA@electralink.co.uk 

 

Document Control 

Date Submitted: 22.8.22 

Issue Title: DCUSA Schedule 8, para 13 obligations – rota load block alpha identifiers 

Attachments:  

Issue Number*:  

Meeting Reference*:  

*Assigned by DCUSA Secretariat 

 

Originator Details 

Party Name: SSE Generation 

Originator Name: Garth Graham 

Party Category: n/a (generation) 

Email Address: Garth.graham@sse.com 

Telephone Number: n/a 

 

Nature of Issue 

Based on press reports over the past week or so (see, for example, The Times, Saturday 20th August and 
Sunday 21st August) that discussed the possibility of (ESEC) rota disconnections being applied at some 
point(s) this coming winter, an issue has we think been identified.    

 

Checking with some internal colleagues and external stakeholders over the past few days, it appears that 
a number of suppliers (‘big’ and ‘small’) are not providing their ESEC rota disconnection block letter 
information on to customers’ bills.   

 

Given this, we are concerned that some domestic suppliers may appear not be complying with their 
(DCUSA) obligation whereby, “during the 12-month period commencing on 1 October of each year, the 
User shall (where it is a Supplier Party) take reasonable steps to notify each Alpha Identifier provided to 
it in accordance with Paragraph 13.2 to the User’s Customers that have Customer Installations located 
within the relevant Postcode area”.   
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In the event that ESEC rota disconnection is enacted then the industry / Government, public messaging is 
(as Ofgem noted – see below) built around, amongst other things, this information being readily 
available to customers.   

 

The apparent lack of this information being provided by suppliers will impede the benefits to customers 
and the wider industry that Ofgem identified, in May 2010, when it approved the requisite DCUSA 
change which, for example, noted that: 

 

“Should DNO and IDNO Parties ever be required to implement rota disconnections, the proposed [DCUSA] variation 
will ensure customers have access to their alpha identifier and can be easily directed to it through the media, for 
example”  

DCP 010 (ofgem.gov.uk) 

 

Solution Overview – If Known 

Solution Description 
We would like to see, as a matter of the utmost urgency, a specific reminder 
being issued with alacrity to all suppliers, reminding them of the need to fulfil  
their (DCUSA) Schedule 8, para 13 obligation. 

Lead Time For 
Implementation 

As soon as possible, and in any event prior to the start of the winter season 
(1st October 2022). 

 

  

https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/sites/default/files/docs/2010/05/dcp-055-d.pdf#:~:text=The%20rota%20disconnection%20process%20is%20designed%20to%20enable,an%20intended%20power%20cut%20during%20a%20supply%20emergency.

